
Star Prairie Fish & Game Association July Meeting Minutes 

Monday July 15, 2013 –Don Madsen’s on Cedar Lake 

 

 

The July meeting of SPF&G was called to order at 6:50 pm by Pres. Zais.      

The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were approved as read. 

                             

Thank You’s:    From :   

                           To :       Johnson Motors - vans, Community Ed – registration & 

                                         advertising both for the pontoon rides                                  

Meeting Guests :   none 

                                                                   

Attendance : 24 members  

 

New Members :   

 

Committee Reports: 

1. Duck Race:  Will be held Aug.17, Tickets have been printed to be sold at the 

same locations as last year.  One race for all this year.  

2. Buck’s Night:  Bar raffle guns & signs and tickets were distributed to members.  

The bar prize of a Packer game package has been purchased, game and raffle 

ideas were discussed, the committee will decide on the ones to be run at Bucks 

Night, 

3. Fisheries/Habitat:  CRP plantings are done, the club will again cost-share with 

private land owners on this.  Placing signs on these sites designating them as 

SPF&G projects was discussed.  D. Cain will contact Missy Sparrow with the 

DNR to invite her to a club meeting to discuss her conservation projects. 

4. Outreach/Youth:   Youth day at Forest Ridge is scheduled for Oct. 5
th

. 

5. Senior Pontoon Ride: The re-scheduled event was on Wed. June 26. The rides 

had to be cancelled again due to threatening weather.  A limited lunch was served 

at the park to about 60 guests. 

6. Special Events :  Fish Boil to be held on Fri. Sept. 6
th

.  Rick Conner needs to be 

contacted. 

7. Membership Report: The club had 16 members that  paid the $60 membership 

fee for 2013.   2013 memberships are now due for all. 

 

Old Business/New Business:  

 

1.  Jim Thompson and Jerry Lachman supplied the July meal.  Joe Bolder and Chuck 

Frawley volunteered for the July meeting meal duties.  Stuart N and Dick H signed 

up for the Nov. meeting. 

2. The club was not successful in obtaining either of the 2 Wisconsin DNR grant 

applications for prairie plantings and the Youth day.  The prairie planting at 

McMurtrie will go forward, as other donations have been received.  It will be 1 to 

2 acres in size located south of the cabin.                                                                                                                                                                            



3. Caitlin Smith – USF&W and interns will be invited to the Aug meeting for an 

update on area projects. 

4. Paul Mayer was drawn for the attendance prize of  $40, including a $20 carry-over 

from the June meeting.    

 

 

  The next meeting of the SPF&GA is scheduled for Monday August 19th, 2013 

with the 6:00 pm social hour and the 7:00 pm regular meeting at Don Madsen’s 

on Cedar lake.      

  

 

      With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.    

     

                                                                              

                          Respectfully submitted: Mike Kelly (Secretary) 


